PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 5th DECEMBER 2018

Date:                                            Wednesday 5th December 2018
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      BW

                                                      HW   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      JuM

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting and welcomed new member JuM. GM summarised matters which had been open at the end of the September meeting.

Proactive Care Practitioner:  GM said that at the last meeting the individual who had been appointed had been promoted and consequently the post was vacant. Dr RP reported that when the individual had been in post he had been able to assist with a patient who had been living in unhealthy conditions. It was hoped that more of such work might be done in the future, but nothing further had been heard from the CCG (who funded the post) about a new appointee. Dr RP would ask the CCG for an update and the PPG would themselves write to CCG if that might be helpful..

Health Improvement Grant: Dr RP said that the video information system had now been installed and was functioning in the surgery waiting room. (It notified specific patients when the doctor was ready to see them and gave out general NHS information.) The practice had gone with the provider who had been mentioned at the September PPG meeting as the contractual process had been far  advanced. However, the suggestion made by members of a potential alternative provider would be considered in relation to upgrades and expansion to the system.  Dr RP said the staff training on MECC ('make every contact count') had also been undertaken, to fully utilise the grant. 

Extended Access: GM said, at the previous meeting, that Dr RP had said he was entering into a joint arrangement with three or four other local surgeries to provide a Saturday morning surgery. Doctor RP said matters had progressed. There was political pressure for this to be rolled out nationally. There were now two 'hubs' within the town to provide the extended hours service. One comprised: Churchwood, Warrior Square and Old Town surgeries; the other: Beaconsfield, Harold Road, Shankhill and ourselves. For our hub, the Saturday morning surgery would be at Shankhill. (For the other hub at Warrior Square). A GP and a nurse practitioner would be present. In addition to Saturday morning there would also be an alternating Tuesday and Thursday evening 6.30 to 8.00 pm provision. HW asked how this would work? Dr RP said he could book in six of his patients into the extended access surgeries. All appointments needed to be pre-booked. The extended access arrangements were not intended to be a substitute for the national NHS111 telephone advice / help line. Patients who were concerned about their immediate condition outside surgery hours (short of a 999 emergency) should use that service. (Several members had previously reported how gratified they had been by the efficiency of the 111 service.)

Cap on patient list: At the last meeting, Dr RP had said the practice had been obliged to lift the cap on new patients. In September, the list had stood at 2,645. Dr RP said it now stood at 2690. That was putting the practice under a severe strain. Surgery waiting times were going up. He remained of the view that 2,700 was a 'red line' limit on what the practice could take without significant erosion of service to patients. Members were very concerned. They offered to write on behalf of the PPG to make representations to the CCG (or other authority, as required) to emphasise their concerns that the practice was being put under unreasonable pressure..

CQC inspection: Dr RP had explained at the September meeting that the practice had been inspected by the CQC in August. Their draft report had been received. The practice had been given an overall 'good' rating. The only areas which had been identified as requiring improvement were in relation to insurance indemnity cover for the then practice nurse and temperature monitoring for the fridge holding medication (vaccination doses, etc). Those matters had been successfully addressed through an Action Plan.  The CQC had, as of 15 October 2018, published their report which confirmed the overall 'good' rating. GM said details of the CQC 2018 inspection were on the surgery's web-site; however, there was still reference on the web-site to the 2015 inspection which had found inadequacies. GM suggested that that might now be removed as years had passed and the practice had since gone through a further full inspection round satisfactorily. Dr RP agreed.

MECC (make every contact count): Dr RP gave more information about this initiative, which was intended to reduce GP appointment time by referring patients, where appropriate, to other authorised health providers. (E.g. opticians in relation to eye conditions.) Further staff training had been held earlier in the day. HW asked how that had been received by staff? Dr RP said there were some concerns about the increasing expectations and obligations placed upon staff – it was understandable that some might feel a bit overwhelmed. Members appreciated that the NHS needed to constantly evolve to respond to changing needs and pressures, but that any negative consequences of new initiatives in terms of increased administrative burdens and staff workload needed to be sympathetically managed.
Private on-line doctors: There was a discussion about the risks of on-line private GP services. It seemed a patient who had been advised by his NHS GP that a particular medication was inappropriate, could (for a fee) seek to obtain a prescription from an on-line doctor without a face to face consultation with that doctor having taken place. Members were surprised at this and concerned at the further potential burdens being placed on NHS GPs whose responsibility, as always, was to act in the best interest of their patients. 
Clinical Pharmacist: Dr RP said the clinical pharmacist currently worked at the surgery on Tuesday morning and on Thursday afternoon; for, in total, eight hours per week. Good progress was being made on the reviews which were being undertaken of patients on long-term medication. 
AAA (Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm) screening: Dr RP said he had had a letter from the Sussex AAA screening programme which had said that our surgery had a high DNA (Did Not Attend) rate for those invited to screening. Dr RP explained that the screening programme had been running since 2012. People reaching the age of 65 were invited to attend. (Those who considered themselves at risk – through family history, for example - who were not yet 65 needed to speak directly to their GP). Dr RP said that the screening programme had asked if a representative of theirs could attend a future PPG meeting to explain the issues with a view to improving take up. Members were happy with that, but observed that fault did not necessarily lie with the practice's patients. There might have been administrative shortcomings which meant that patients were not getting proper notification. (As evidenced by what had occurred with regard to one member's experience of the Diabetes Awareness course from the same providers – referred to at previous meetings and since resolved.)
Meeting ended: At approximately 5.55 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 20th February 2019 at 5.00pm.

